
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

May 3, 1988 

The Mayor and Board of Commissioners of the Town of Englewood met in regular 
session, Tuesday, May 3, 1988, at 7:30 p.m. in the Englewood Library. 

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Robert Middleton with Commissioners 
Nichols, Moses, and Conner present.  Commissioner Lendell Armstrong was not 
present. 

After reviewing that minutes of the previous meeting, motion was made by Moses, 
seconded by Conner that they will be accepted.  All ayes. 

Motion was made by Conner, seconded by Nichols to approve paving on following 
streets: Locust, Ferguson, Cagle, Glendale, Melrose, Tellico Pike, and from Main Street 
to Hwy 411 in the amount of $29,911.00.  All ayes. 

After discussion concerning over $50,000.00 in excess funds from the recent Sewer 
Treatment Plant project, motion was made by Nichols, seconded by Conner to proceed 
with having engineers  prepare a plan to add about eleven houses to sewer on Hwy 
39.  All ayes. 

The Board then discussed repairing the air conditioning system at City Hall.  Two bids 
had been submitted by Cross and Son for $5886.00 and All Seasons for $6250.00.  The 
Board decided t wait until a bid was received from Hampton Heating and Air before 
making a final decision. 

Motion was then made by Conner and seconded by Moses to donate $800.00 to the 
McMinn Adult Activities Center in Athens.  All ayes. 

Motion was made by Conner and seconded by Middleton to adopt the following 
resolution.  Conner aye, Middleton aye, Nichols abstained, Moses abstained. 

After discussion of Police Department, motion was made by Conner, seconded by 
Nichols to hire David Pruitt as part-time police officer.  All ayes. 

The Mayor then discussed with he Board the possibility of blocking off Athens Pike. 

Chief Jack informed the Board that the radar mounted in the patrol car was getting 
old.  After discussing leasing a radar gun, the Board decided to hold further discussion 
of this during the Budget hearings. 

The Board then reviewed applications for pool manager and lifeguards.  Motion was 
made by Conner seconded by Nichols to hire Keith Moses as Pool Manager with Jill 
Pickens as lifeguard, Kimberly Hamilton as lifeguard, and Shannon Cooley as substitute 



lifeguard.  The Board voted as follows:  Middleton aye, Conner aye, Nichols aye, Moses 
abstained. 

The Board then discussed a complaint from Mrs. Frank Patterson that four feet of her 
property had been taken when the road in front of her residence was paved to the 
Cherokee Hill Apartments. 

The Board then discussed forming a county wide dog pound due to increasing dog 
problems in the City. 

Motion was then made by Nichols, seconded by Conner to adjourn the meeting.  All 
ayes. 

Robert H. Middleton                                                                   C.A. Goodin                                  
Mayor                                                                                             Recorder 

 


